Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes - Tuesday, June 4, 2019
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:00 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, John Sherrer, Brian Timmerman, Gerry Ruplinger, Jason Oswald, Terry Dickenson, Laura Leigh & Gina Petry.   
Absent: Fr. Dave, Les Skertchly, Jamey Siegert
Patti opened with a prayer.  
Parishioner Pat Crabtree present the council her thoughts and wishes for the parish to adopt a family from the border. She wrote article in the past Catholic Herald. 
Roland Bruenig presented his report as temporary administrator for our parish.  He has found at least $22,000 unpaid bills.  He has found $17,000 in cash/checks which some of the checks were old and not able to deposit.  He was able to deposit around $6,400.  He is still going the desk drawers and papers sitting over the desk to get things straighten out.  Our credit rating with businesses has gone down as well.   There are funeral and burials that have gone unattended but have been resolved.   Thanks to volunteers helping with weekly donations into the parish soft system.  
Retrospect and thank you to everyone helping out with the office work, phones, paper work and any other work members are doing as we moved forward.
Jason, Terry, Gina and Patti are continuing to work on the new administrator job description.  They will have it ready to present at our next meeting. 
Brian reported that parish elections are complete as only Doug Kotecki has accepted a position.  Patti put her name back in for another term.  Jason put his name back in for trustee position and another term.   There is one spot left to fill and Fr Dave gets to appoint one spot.  Jerry will write up something for the bulletin.
Jason talked about the finance situation for our parish.  It seems all of our reports are off with Numbers4Nonprofit.  Our parish funds are getting lower.  He is meeting with N4N and Roland on June 5 to go over things.  Hopefully they will be able to get things straighten out to where we can get correct reports again.  
The Building and Grounds Committee had a meeting last month and Brian reported on a few things from the meeting.  The committee is looking into putting a runner on steps inside to prevent slips. The kitchen grease trap has been cleaned.  They have a list of things for Love Begins Here program this summer.  We received a complaint letter from Edgerton Housing Authority about the fence between our properties. Brian will have the building and grounds investigate it.   Brian will also tell the building and grounds to hold up on the bid for painting the outside of our building.  All quotes will now have to come to Jason and Roland for approval.  Brian will also follow-up with John Hammer and Jon Peterson about the possibility of sidewalks on our parish grounds that the city will be having us complete.
Brian has been in contact with Dimax to get our internet and phones up and running with charter.  Brian has gotten the papers signed by Fr. Dave and will be submitting to Dimax to complete the work. 
Laura will be following up with Paul Joxwiak.  She will give him some guidance and work with him to improve our religious ed program.   Paul had typed up year in review and was given to Patti. 
Our next meeting will be July 9th at 7:00.   
Patti concluded the meeting with a prayer.  
Terry made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Patti.  Meeting closed at 9:00 pm.
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